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November 20, 2013 
 
       
Gary Lang, Robyn Skyes & Steve Nelson 
MN Counties Intergovernmental Trust 
100 Empire Drive, Ste. 100 
Saint Paul MN 55103 
 
VIA EMAIL: rsykes@mcit.org, glang@mcit.org and snelson@mcit.org 
 
Re: Appeal for property at 100 Empire Drive 
 
Dear Mr. Lang, Ms. Skyes and Mr. Nelson: 
 
This is to confirm that on November 19, 2013 at the Property Code Hearing, Marcia Moermond, 
Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant a variance of occupant 
load of 11 more people for Room 313 and grant the appeal for Items 4, 7 and 8 in Room 300 
provided that signage be put on the exit doors.  Please note that the signs don’t need to be 
illuminated because the building has backup generators and lightings. 
 
If you wish to contest to Ms. Moermond’s recommendation, you may attend the City Council 
Public Hearing on Wednesday, December 18, 2013 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers, 
Third Floor. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 
 
Sincerely, 
MV 

Mai Vang 
Legislative Hearing Coordinator 
 
c: Fire Supervisors (email) 
 Sebastian Migdal (email) 
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